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                                                                October 27, 2010 
 
Dear Praying Friends:    
 
Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ who “hath given unto us all 
things that pertain unto life and godliness, through the knowledge of him that hath 
called us to glory and virtue. “ (II Peter 1:3) May His grace and peace be multiplied unto 
you as you faithfully abide in Him and in His word. Thank you for praying for us and 
supporting the Lord’s work here. We continuously need your prayers especially we and 
the believers in our Church to (1) walk worthy of the Lord unto all pleasing, (2) be 
fruitful in every good work, (3) increasing in the knowledge of God, (4) strengthened 
with His might unto all patience and long suffering and (5) with joyfulness giving thanks 
unto the Father in all things.  
 
Beside the above prayer needs, I have provided below the things we are doing and other 
prayer needs.  
 
Church Work accomplishment/Needs:  
 
l. Last week we poured the concrete floor for the church porch. We will also build a 
porch at the right side of the building, in the near future.  
 
2. Pray for the three Chuukese men (Alfonso, Steve, and Miron) that I have been 
witnessing to. I have been meeting these men on a weekly basis. Pray for spiritual 
discernment for the men and wisdom for me, so that I will be able to lead these men to 
Christ.  
 



3. We now have a youth director for our church. Mr. Salomon David (a graduate of HBBI) 
is now our new church youth director. Our youth are now meeting regularly under the 
co-leadership of Mr. Jim and Mr. David. Praise the Lord! 
 
4. Preaching schedule: I will be preaching at the following areas in the days to come:  
 
                       November 7, 2010 – Preaching in a mission conference at Ambassador  
                                                       Baptist Church, in U Municipality.  
 
                       November 22,2010 - Chapel, at Calvary Christian Academy 
 
5. We are in need of pews/chairs for our new building extension. We also need a sound 
system.  
 
 
Family Prayer Needs  
 
1. Please pray for our son Roland. He fell last week when playing basketball and broke 
one of the bones in his right arm. He won’t be able to play ball and write for some time. 
Roland is going to school, but he won’t be able to take notes. Someone has to take 
notes for him. Please pray for speedy healing of the arm.  
 
2. Our daughter, Sonya, is going to school at College of Micronesia-FSM. She has not 
fully recovered, however, she has improved tremendously, and we are thankful for that. 
Please pray that she will continue to improve and also do well in her classes. 
 
Thank you,  
 
Sonny, Lihna, Sonya, Haworth, Roland, and Sonsha  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


